
STATED CLERK’S REPORT 

(For the May 14-15, 2012 Meeting of Yellowstone Presbytery) 

Since the last presbytery meeting, in March of 2012, I have been involved in the 
following activities and meetings: 

• Attended and took minutes for COM meetings on March 29th and April 26th. 
• Attended and took minutes for the Leadership Cabinet on April 27th. 
• Participated in the development of the Docket for the presbytery meeting of 

May 14th and 15th. 
• Attended, as an Alternate, two meetings of the Discernment Team with the 

West Yellowstone church. 
• Attended a meeting, with Dan Holland and George, to hear presentations 

from Church Mutual and Brotherhood Mutual Insurance Company’s 
regarding insurance coverage proposals. 

• Attended the Synod Clerk’s Record Review meeting in Denver on April 
25th. 

• Attended the Synod Coordinating Council Meeting on March 25th-27th. 
• Attended 2 meetings of the nFOG Task Force. 
• Attended the Regional Benefits Conference of the Board of Pensions on 

April 18th and 19th. 
• Completed the minute of the March presbytery meeting, FINALLY. I lost all 

my notes off my computer but with the help of several people was able to 
recreate the minutes. 
 

Additionally I have received the following three “Thank You” letters/cards. 
• A letter from Intermountain (Intermountain Children’s Home) thanking us 

for the gift of $500. 
• A card from Rocky Mountain College thanking us for a gift of $1,500. 
• A letter from the General Assembly thanking us for our faithful stewardship 

of  Per Capita. 

I hereby request approval, with corrections if need be, of the March 2-3, 2012 
presbytery meeting minutes.  


